[bookmark: _Hlk511903470][bookmark: _Hlk25061375][bookmark: _Hlk528065618]WASHINGTON TOWNSHIP
Regular Monthly Meeting Minutes
October 13, 2020

The Washington Township Supervisors held their regular monthly meeting on Tuesday, October 13, 2020.  Members present:  Chairman, Donna Cooper, Vice-Chairman, Robert Hrin, Supervisor, Steve McClelland, Supervisor, John Lougee, and Supervisor, Robert Hetrick.   Also present:  Sarah Anderson, Secretary, Greg Kruk, Solicitor, and Dan Whaling, Road Master.  

Chairman, Donna Cooper opened the meeting at 5 PM with a pledge allegiance to the Flag.

MINUTES

On a MOTION by Steve McClelland, a SECOND by Robert Hrin, all the board voting in favor, the minutes of the September  8, 2020, regular monthly meeting were approved as presented. 

VOUCHERS AND PAYROLL

On a MOTION by Robert Hrin, a SECOND by John Lougee, all the board voting in favor, the vouchers due for payment and the payroll were approved.

TREASURER’S REPORT

On a MOTION by John Lougee, a SECOND by Steve McClelland, all the board voting in favor, the Treasurer’s report was approved as presented.

CORRESPONDENCE
1. There were 2 zoning permits issued in September.  (J. Byler – shed, D. Black - shed) Three building permits issued.  (N. Baker – solar, AT&T – tower upgrade, DuBois Airport – restroom upgrade)
2. [bookmark: _Hlk46407414][bookmark: _Hlk43209233]USDA Rural Development Funding is available for township vehicle purchases.  Info and application was emailed to the office.

SOLICITOR’S REPORT
Solicitor, Greg Kruk, reported that Brad Myers of Central Consulting, will ship the deed and application for Calhoun Road to PennDot.  The township can not take action until Penn Dot approves the application.

Solicitor, Greg Kruk, reminded the board that the Subdivision Ordinance still needs updated.  He will contact local surveyors who deal with our ordinance often, to possibly help with the update process.

He will also contact Tracy Zents with regards to the naming of the private drive along McVitty Road.

NEW BUSINESS
Groves / Holt Subdivision…….
 
On a MOTION by Robert Hrin, a SECOND by Robert Hetrick, all the board voting in favor, the Groves / Holt subdivision was approved as recommended by the Planning Board.

OLD BUSINESS
Supervisor, John Lougee, suggested looking in to what our legal rights are pertaining to farm equipment with steel wheels damaging roads.

ROAD REPORT
Roadmaster, Dan Whaling, reported that oiling roads is done for the year.  Road crew is currently doing berm work on Old Grade and Rockdale Road(s).

ADJOURNMENT
On a MOTION by Robert Hrin, a SECOND by Steve McClelland, all the board voting in favor, the board adjourned at 6:05 PM.

Respectfully submitted,        

 
Sarah Anderson, Secretary/Treasurer 
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